Minutes of the Academic Affairs Committee Lhoxii.70

The entire meeting was devoted to Prof. Pfau's proposal re: audit grades and
auditors. One of the issues Prof, Pfau raised was that a student might sign
up for a course as an auditor to maintain a full academic load for draft
deferment when, in effect, draft boards pay no attention to audit courses.
Thus the student who audits may think he is "safe" when he is not. Further,
is the statement in the catalogue about auditors as useful as it ought to be,
Is there need for a definition of what constitutes "load", .

Dean Scriven had some statistics about audited courses for the fall quarter,
1969, and a cursory glance seemed to indicate that 2/3rds of the auditors came
from three departments. The question was raised whether this sort of audit
mlght not indicate remedial work,

It was decided to pursue the matter of audit at the next meeting, and a
suggestion was made that auditors should be encouraged and perhaps allowed to
audit for free if they pay a full tuition fee,

Meeting adjourned.
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